
This school year the S2 L3 Spanish students have been working on a card exchange 

project with 1º ESO students from the school IES Rector D. Fco. Sabater García in 

Murcia, Spain. The exchange called Tulipanes por limones was organized by the 

teachers, Mrs Mª Josefa Zambudio Vivancos in Spain, and Mrs Josefa Nieto Olivares 

at this European School.  They first matched the students at random and have been 

collecting the cards to send them all together at least three times. The students have 

been really enthusiastic and motivated to write to their friends in Spain and to receive 

their cards which they had to read and translate. So that the students could meet their 

friends, we have finally prepared a Skype session where they could also introduce 

themselves and finally know each other, something that they found really exciting. As 

the language used has been Spanish, the activity has highly fulfilled our aims: to 

consolidate the contents worked in class, to ensure an improvement of their 

competences in the language and to raise intercultural awareness. We will try to 

continue with the project next year.



 


